
 GVR ARTS AND CRAFTS ASSOCIATION 
 
March 1, 2023 
 
A scheduled general meeting of the Green Valley Arts and Crafts Association was held at 1:00 at 
the Desert Hills Social Center. 
 
President, Janis Slaughter called the meeting to order. 
 
REPORTS 
 
 MINUTES:  Janis presented the minutes of the February 1, 2023 
 general meeting.  After a motion by Ginny Buck and proper second by Constance O’Brien, the 
minutes were approved as presented. 
 
              FINANCIALS:  Janis offered the following comparative financial numbers for the 2022 
and 2023 festivals: 
    2023*  2022* 
     Commissions         $4,684.12         $3,600.00 
     Tables                         2,190.00           2,190.00 
     Raffle             1,351.00           1,284.00 
     Total Income            8,275.12           7.074.00 
   *These numbers are approximate. 
 
 AVIVA:  Yvonne reminded members that she needed to know if any of them wanted to 
commit to working on the AVIVA tote bags as a group.  They should talk to her after the 
meeting.                        
 
             MEMBERSHIP:  Jean Northern reported that 26 people were present at the meeting.  
Two members had paid their dues. 
 
             PROJECT LINUS:  Moved to the end. 
 
              ST. ANDREWS MEDICAL CLINIC:  No report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
 None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

March Birthdays:  Lynn Shea, Mary Ellen Sargent, and Jan Dees 
 



Members Needing “Sunshine”:  Jaan Troutwine and her husband, Cathy Tewksbury, and 
Constance O’Brien’s husband. 

 
Next Board Meeting is March 27, 2023 
 
Next General Meeting is April 5, 2023.  Susanne Phillips will be doing alcohol ink tiles 

for the “make’n take” project.  There will also be fleece to tie for project LINUS. 
 
The May 3 General Meeting will be attended by GVR CEO Scott Somers and will be a 

potluck.  Members can bring items for ‘Show and Tell.” 
 
SUMMER PROJECT:  The summer project will be making Christmas tree napkin rings.  

The project will begin on June 7 and run through the end of August.  The project will be worked 
on in room A in the Desert Hill Center on Wednesdays from 1:00 – 4:00 pm.  More information 
will be available at the next meeting. 

 
 
DOOR PRIZES:  Four drawings were held for door prizes.  Door prize winners were: 

         Brenda Zenan  - suncatcher made by Constance O’Brien 
        Jan Ulrich – necklace and earrings by Jan Dees 
        Claire Russo – greeting cards from Janis Slaughter 
         Mindy Zech - greeting cards from Terrie Capps  
 
 PROJECT LINUS:  Mindy Zech and Rene Lassise explained Project LINUS to the members.  
 
The meeting adjourned with no further business. 
 
Following the meeting members traced pictures or tied Project LINUS blankets. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Brenda Zenan, Secretary 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

  
  
  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 


